

## **CNEC Christian College**

## 中華傳道會安柱中學

6 Lei Pui Street, Kwai Chung, N.T. Hong Kong. 香港新界葵涌梨貝街六號

Tel.: 2423 0365

Fax.: 2480 1429

Website: http://www.cneccc.edu.hk

E-mail: school@cneccc.edu.hk

22<sup>nd</sup> October, 2024

Mr. Leung Yu Fai The Principal Shek Lei Catholic Primary School 11 Shek Pai Street, Kwai Chung, New Territories

Dear Mr. Leung,

## Congratulations on Your School's Former Students' Admission to University Degree

Congratulations! We take pleasure to inform you that the following students who graduated from your primary school have achieved excellent results in the 2024 Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education Examination and have successfully been offered a place in a prestigious university programme. We are writing to extend our heartfelt congratulations to your school.

| Name                | Primary<br>School<br>Graduation<br>Year | University                             | Programme                                |
|---------------------|---|--|--|
| Chui Wai Chi<br>徐慧姿 |   | City University of Hong Kong<br>香港城市大學 | Bachelor of Laws<br>法律學學士                |
| Lee Chiu Wing       | 2018                                    | The Chinese University of              | Integrated Bachelor of Business          |
| 李釗穎                 |   | Hong Kong<br>香港中文大學                    | Administration Programme<br>工商管理學士綜合學士課程 |

We are truly grateful for the dedicated guidance and mentorship provided by the Principal and teachers during our students' primary school years. It is through your nurturing and guidance during this crucial stage of growth that our students have been able to establish a solid foundation, ultimately leading to such remarkable achievements. This success is undoubtedly a testament to the care and effort put in by you and your teachers.

We would like to take this opportunity to share our joy with the entire school community, serving as encouragement for all teachers and as a heartfelt blessing for the students at your school.

Enclosed with this letter is an A3 poster for your school to display, serving as inspiration for your students. We wish all the students at your school continued success in the future and a bright journey ahead.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Chan Chi Kian Edward

Chen Chi Kian

Principal

**CNEC Christian College**